Township of Bloomington Monday July 9th, 2018 Regular Monthly Board Meeting Minutes

The regular monthly board meeting of the Town of Bloomington was called to order on Monday July 9th, 2018 at 7:00 P.M. by Chairman Greg Patterson. Roll call was taken and members present were Chairman Greg Patterson, Town Supervisors William Erdenberger, Joe Kirschbaum, Clerk Jane Patterson and Patrolman Andrew Crubel. Public member in attendance was Michelle Newhouse. Greg Patterson made the motion, seconded Bill Erdenberger to approve posting of the July meeting notice/agenda, motion carried. William Erdenberger made the motion, seconded by Joe Kirschbaum to approve the June meeting minutes, motion carried.

Appearances/Public comments: Michelle Newhouse asked if there was a place near the dump where she could put tree brush and eventually burn it. The board suggested she ask Orr's if they had a small area where the brush could be taken and burned.

Chairman Greg Patterson talked to Glen Haven Township Chairman Steve Adrian about Dugway Road. Patrolman Andrew Crubel will be posting two "One Lane Road Ahead" signs in the Bloomington Township section of Dugway Road, Glen Haven Township will also be putting up two signs warning "narrow road ahead" on their end of Dugway Road. The board discussed using cement instead of a culvert to create a berm across Mango Hollow on Dugway Road which keeps washing out when we get a heavy rain. Andrew Crubel will use our grader to shape the area for the cement. Andrew will also get a hold of a concrete business out of Dubuque who is in the area doing cement work and see if he would be interested in doing the project. Glen Haven has an area on Dugway Road that they would like to make a cement berm. If the company agrees to do the project for Bloomington Township, we will have him get a hold of Steve Adrian for the Glen Haven Township. There are still a few areas that need repairing from the June Flood on Holly, Cottonwood and Elm Roads around culvert ends. Andrew got the new mower cover, and the front cylinder on the grader was damaged during flood repair work and is getting fixed. Clerk Jane Patterson read a letter from Steve Braun regarding the WEM for June 2018 Flood Damage. There is money available and the WEM runs on a first come first serve system. He stated that he cannot guarantee we'll receive funding or how much and it would be a month or two before he knows anything regarding damage claims. Clerk Jane Patterson and Patrolman Andrew Crubel will be working on putting the labor/material figures together. The building's downspout has been fixed.

Clerk Jane Patterson presented the June financial report. All outstanding bills were presented; Greg Patterson made the motion to pay all outstanding bills, Bill Erdenberger seconded the motion, motion carried.

Clerk Jane Patterson had a phone conference call with FEMA and we are in the final approval stages. The final dollar amount we can be awarded is \$7,902.82 which may be paid out to us in installments. Jane passed around the Township's Garage/Hall Fire Inspection Report, we had no violations.

Greg Patterson made the motion to adopt Grant County Chapter 268, ATV/UTV Ordinance #65, the motion was seconded by William Erdenberger, on a voice roll call, yes-3, no-0, motion carried.

Joe Kirschbuam made the motion to adopt the new Bloomington Township ATV/UTV Ordinance #2018-7-9, the motion was seconded by William Erdenberger, on a voice roll call, yes-3, no-0, motioned carried.

Greg Patterson made the motion to adopt the Resolution- Grant County Multi-Hazard Mitigation Plan Update, seconded by William Erdenberger, on a voice roll call, yes-3, no-0, motion carried.

The next regular Monthly Board Meeting will be held Monday August 6th, 2018 at 7:00 PM.

Chairman Greg Patterson made the motion to adjourn the meeting, seconded by William Erdenberger, motion carried.

Respectfully submitted Jane Patterson-Clerk